Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 
Location: S5-104
September 15, 2009   3:30-5:00pm
Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, Francois Bereaud, Linda Lee, Linda Woods, Mary Ann Guevarra, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Marilyn Espitia, Mark Hertica, Ticey Hosley, Yolanda James, April Koch, Mark Manasee,  Rechelle Mojica, Ryan Monroe, Lisa Munoz, Wheeler North, Nam Sinkaset
Other Attendees: Patricia Hsieh (President), Kathleen Werle (VPI), Peter Fong (VPSS), Brett Bell (VPA), Adela Jacobson, Duane Short, David Navarro, Rod Porter, Fred Garces, Tyler Burtis, Ruth Trejo, Glenn Magpuri, Amanda Gould, Juli Bartolomei
Absent: Otto Dobre, Peter Elias, Mary Hart, Tim Hempleman, Mary Kjartanson, Michael Mcpherson, Jordan Omens, Wendy Stewart, Joan Thompson, Dan Trubovitz
Meeting called to order at 3:39 pm.

A. Daphne welcomed the attendees and asked for two minor agenda modifications: moving the new business item on 2010 commencement site ahead of the committee reports and addition of online mentoring as an item of information by Fred Garces. The meeting agenda was approved with the two proposed changes. The minutes of the Sept. 1st, 09 Academic Senate meeting were unanimously approved without modification. 
B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer - David Buser reported a balance of $871.30 with $60 more en route. A dues announcement will go out in October. Daphne suggested that contract faculty might consider paying $30 instead of $20, ten of which would go towards sponsoring Senate membership for adjunct faculty. 
ii. President - Daphne expressed her pride at the student participation in the rally protesting budget cuts on Sept 10th and recognized David Navarro and Francesca Gade for their roles.
iii. Past President - None
C. Special Reports
i. Kathleen (Kathy) Werle (VPI) made a presentation regarding developing an articulation vision for the Instructional Master Plan. She is happy with the “culture of evidence” and would like the college to move towards the “culture of inquiry”, SLOs for quality and feedback. She also encouraged faculty to continue planning for programs despite current lack of funding and to keep development of alternative funding in forethought. Kathy emphasized the importance of focusing self study efforts on full reaffirmation, not probation.  A discussion ensued and all were in agreement that faculty should be applauded for their efforts.
Out of Order Agenda Item

E. New Business  
i. Field House Acoustics and the 2010 Commencement 

In view of the campus experience with the Fall 09 convocation, the adequacy of the Field House as a commencement venue was visited. Daphne thanked Glenn Magpuri for attending and a discussion was had about the issues of:
I. Field House:

1.   
Sound quality - currently inadequate.
2.   
Costs of:
a. Minimal acoustic corrective improvement, ceiling treatment - $40-50K.
b. Ideal acoustic corrections - $90-150K.

c. Adding a projection system - $80-100K.

3.  
Adequacy of using Prop S & N FF&E funds of instructional items for Exercise Science & Athletics Programs (the general consensus was that instructional money be used as it was intended and only “leftover” funds be used to improve the sound quality).
II. Commencement:

1.  
Field House in its current state is unacceptable.

2.  
Timeline for implementation of possible improvements is unknown. 

3.  
Commitment to off-campus site for 2010 is necessary ASAP, short-term.

4.  
Comparative cost of on-campus and off-campus locations(s).

5.  
Short-term and long-term commencement planning.
It was suggested that future projects include the input of campus personnel (example: A-V), not just rely on architectural consultants.  Also noted was the current state of the campus due to construction and that it was a good reason to hold graduation off-campus for at least this academic year.  Adela Jacobson also gave a brief summary of comparative costs between on- and off-campus commencements.  A motion was passed unanimously that this year’s commencement be held at the Torrey Pines Hilton and that the Field House and other campus locations remain considered as potential venues for future commencements.

D. Committee Reports/Information

i. Basic Skills – Mark Manasse gave a presentation for the Miramar Basic Skills Initiative Subcommittee and asked faculty to approach the subcommittee with proposals. Daphne asked Mark to update the Senate every other meeting. She and Wheeler suggested a Q&A session for that purpose.

ii. Budget and Resource Development Subcommittee – Buran Haidar presented the budget status as the rationale behind the BRDS decision to forward the following statement for Academic Senate approval: 
“Due to State budgetary constraints, Miramar received no IELM funding for 09-10 and no funds are expected for the following 2 years. Therefore, the Budget & Resource Development (BRDS) committee recommends that RFF submissions be funded as monies become available.  Funding for emergencies will continue as usual and considered on an individual basis using IELM emergency reserves on hand.”

The Senate unanimously approved the decision of the BRDS.
iii. Fred Garces gave a presentation for Online Mentoring (Informational Item) regarding plagiarism software for online teaching and the imminent change to the course management system for which he is seeking faculty to beta test and provide input.
E. New Business

ii. Advanced Placement Use in SDCCD GE – Duane Short presented the proposed use of Advanced Placement (AP) for certification of lower division general education courses. He shared the California Community College General Education Advanced Placement (CCC GE AP) equivalency list and asked the Senate for approval to adopt and implement it, and to use it to communicate the CCC GE, CSU GE and IGETC AP test lists in the Miramar College catalog, schedules and website.  The Senate unanimously approved the request.
F. Old Business- None

G. Announcements - None
The meeting was adjourned at 4:49pm.  The next Senate meeting will be on October 6th. 
Respectfully submitted,  

Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei
